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Office Bearers for 2019-2020

Position Members' Name 

President Andrew Manley

Vice President Graeme “Grizz” Webb

Secretary John Judd

Treasurer Lynelle Wenham

Happy Birthday 
to all our members celebrating over the next few months.

Have a Wonderful Day. 

To see exact dates go to our Members section on the website.

Club Meetings

Due to the unforeseen circumstances of COVID 19, 
we currently do not have any meetings scheduled.

If you have any queries do not hesitate to 
contact the club on:

04 3155 9636
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Eds Report
Hello Tailgaters, 

First of all I want to give a massive THANKS to those who have sent in articles and
stories, it makes it so much easier to create a magazine when there is content.

So far the first 6 months of 2020 has been super rough. Not only have we had our own
personal lives to consider, we have had devastating bushfires that have made our hearts
ache.  But  while  fires  were  still  burning,  Australians  received  a  statement  from the
Department of health regarding the risk of a COVID-19 pandemic. Now we have all
lived through the various stages of restrictions; making it a lot harder for some, more
than others. We just need to remember to be respectful and considerate of each others
situations.

I personally, didn't think things had changed a great deal for myself. I am an essential
worker. Things were relatively normal to some degree, despite all the social distancing
measures in place and the extra sanitising of EVERYTHING; but I was still going to
work doing the norm.

But then I thought about other things in my life, travel had become restricted and my
parents live 140km away, in South Australia, no quick trips over for either of us. We
were hoping to go  camping over Easter with most of the family, but that was cancelled.
I even had the opportunity to assist my niece with some home schooling and I have great
admiration for those parents out there that had to do this with 2 or more children of
various ages. Well done.

Our  entire  family,  (aunts,  uncles,  cousins),  were  supposed  to  go  to  Brisbane  for  a
wedding in August, but nope, that's not happening. So my immediate family decided to
keep their holidays, for “just in case” we could have a mini holiday. But no, we can't go
anywhere, unless we want to quarantine.

So even though I haven't lost my job or been forced to take unpaid leave, or those kind
of life altering changes, thinking about it, Corona has impacted my life. Please continue
sharing your stories with us as the mag content will be a little low without any events
occurring.

On that note,
Happy Reading.

Libbie
libbie0282@hotmail.com

President Report
The Presidents Report can be found on page 6 of this edition of Tailgate. 
Cheers, Andy.
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The President Talks Covid-19
Personally, I can't say that I have overly been affected by all of the restrictions that 

have been implemented due to the Coronavirus. As for the majority of it, I was 
working 7 days a week on 12 hour shifts, 6am-6pm then switch 6pm-6am. I had no 

real reason to go shopping. I have returned back to 8 hour shifts now, but still 
alternate between days and afternoons. Aside from a family holiday being postponed 

until next year, life basically hasn't changed a lot.

But speaking as President of UTEZNVANZ™; monthly meetings have been effected, 
we haven't been able to hold one due to gathering restrictions. Many events have 

been cancelled within the club, both locally and away. We haven't even been able to 
get out and fundraise or promote the club via group outings. 

Although it feels like the club has come to a bit of a standstill, I can assure you it 
hasn't. We are trying our best to keep things moving forward, even if it is on a small 

scale. We are still trying to keep planning for our future events and what we can do to 
make a comeback once all this is over. I can only hope that everyone is in relatively 

good spirits and remember we are all in this together. - Andy.

Members Stories

I have been finishing off this fundraiser for 
bushfire victims in Gippsland and pre 
planning a new fundraiser for MND (Motor 
Neurone Disease), hopefully with the 
backing from MND Victoria, which will be 
my third fundraiser.

Over the two fundraisers we have raised 
$10,000 with big plans for this new one, 
including a massive car, truck and bike 
show all in one. - Graeme Ellis

What “iso” was for me........

Well iso (isolation) has not really 
meant much different for me, as I had 
to keep working through it all. Really, 
the biggest thing was meeting all the 
distancing rules required at work and 
dealing with all of that. 

They caused some challenges and I 
think some of the things brought in 
will become permanent, 
unfortunately. Cheers, Vince Wilson.

Doing it for Ava

Photos from Graeme Ellis
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